
Published by The Friends Of Haydon BridgePublished by The Friends Of Haydon BridgePublished by The Friends Of Haydon BridgePublished by The Friends Of Haydon Bridge    

THE 

HAYDON NEWS 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE 

Editorial                       2  

Guest Contributor        3                    

Historical Notes           4/5  

Village project: 

‘Shaftoe Green’           6/7 

Dr. Steve Ford             8/9 

Parish Council Notes   9 

Church Pages              10/11                      

Issue 04 

 

April  

2005 

                                                                                  PHOTO :  IAN GALE 
 

‘The memories of my homeland run deep in the Langley burn’ 





Page 3 HAYDON NEWS 

The Haydon News is your publication and the Editors welcome contributions from our readers. 

This month Dan Dowling airs his views  

on a national issue with implications for Haydon Bridge and our close community. 

A CASUALTY TO PROGRESS ?? 

 

I have watched a few young friends in 

the village move away to make new 

lives recently.  Most would have stayed 

if it were possible.  

In many rural communities like ours, 

there is a shortage of affordable housing 

for local people.  

The consequences are often severe, with 

families and young people having to 

move out of the area to seek more  

affordable housing.  

 

A recent Joseph Rowntree report found 

that people in Tynedale aged 20-30 find 

it harder than anywhere else in the North 

East to get on the property ladder. 

(http://www.jrf.org.uk/pressroom/

releases/040703.asp).  

 

That’s a problem for Haydon Bridge; It 

also means young people find it hard to 

build a future here.   

Could this destroy the heritage and  

subsequently the heart of  Haydon 

Bridge in the long run? 

 

As a newcomer, I am guilty of  

perpetuating this:  

 

I came from outside and bought one of 

the only affordably priced properties 

available in Haydon Bridge three years 

ago.  

There are lots like me here.  Many of us 

don’t shop in the village and take  

advantage of the easy access to Tyneside 

for work. We appreciate our  

surroundings but go out of the village to 

socialise. It’s quite possible our future 

lies elsewhere.   

 

I’ve been bitten by the bug though.  

I can’t wait to get my copy of Haydon 

News to read Dennis Telford’s account 

of the Olympic Hall, or Mr Veitch’s 

fascinating tales.  

 

Haydon Bridge has a varied and  

interesting, mature community that is 

different from any other. It has evolved 

over generations; Families have been in 

the village for years. Haydon Bridge is 

built upon solid values. In the long run, 

we could be losing something that is 

unique and irreplaceable.  

Haydon Bridge community - another  

casualty to progress. A dormitory  

village for Newcastle. No shops, no 

pubs and only memories of families 

who have lived in the village for  

generations. 

 

Local people should be encouraged to 

stay within the community. How can 

Haydon Bridge young people, who 

choose to stay and work in the local 

community, hope to thrive in a village 

where the cost prohibits you?   

Other places offer options – in our 

area, it is presently harder than  

anywhere in the north east to live and 

work!  

How could we at least ease the way for 

the next generation from the  

village? Surely we want young 

people with skills and ambition to see 

a long term future in Haydon Bridge?  

  

Well for starters we could encourage 

the council planners to adopt a more  

proactive policy for young people in 

the village.  

The only people who utilise the  

service effectively are property  

developers – what if they helped  

identify brown field and other sites for 

local people? Surely a council could 

ring-fence them for local young  

people’s self build? – that might have 

made the development at Innerhaugh 

interesting!  

Has anyone noticed that the houses for 

sale there are a whole lot more  

expensive than they were sold for, a 

year or so ago!   

Perhaps designate an officer to come 

out to the village, and proactively talk 

to local communities on how  

reasonably priced property could be 

sought.  

 

The current Council policy is  

encouraging:   

‘The Council will seek to use  its own 

extremely limited land holdings and 

encourage the use of County Council 

and privately owned land to promote 

low cost/rented  

accommodation through  

Housing Associations.’  

 

(Tynedale Local Plan)  

The Prince of Wales recently launched a 

major initiative to encourage landowners 

and businesses to use their land, property 

and resources to provide more affordable  

housing in rural areas.  

The Prince of Wales and The Duke of  

Westminster are putting money into the 

initiative.  

It seems like quite a good idea.  

 

Tynedale Council already works with 

the organisations that are involved with 

this partnership.  They intend to assist in 

providing better provision of low cost 

housing in rural areas, particularly for 

families on low income, young people 

and key workers. 

 

Interestingly, the Tynedale Plan also 

states that employment development 

opportunities will be directed towards 

the smaller Local Centres of Allendale, 

Bellingham, Corbridge and Haydon 

Bridge to support their local  

communities.  

 

Outside these settlements there are a 

number of buildings and related sites 

which could be utilised to provide  

employment opportunities in the rural 

locations:   

 

"Conversions encourage new enterprises 

and provide jobs. They can also prevent 

dereliction and reduce demands for new 

building."  

(Secretary of State for the Environment, 

1993.)   

 

Farm diversification proposals can  

encourage rural enterprises and jobs and 

are an important part of the strategy to 

support the rural economy. 

 

 

Somehow it all seems a little hopeless 

though.  

How can you stop progress?  

How can you expect people to forsake 

precious property opportunities in the 

village for vague long-term benefit?  

 

Perhaps I should just accept the  

inevitable.  

Perhaps Haydon Bridge will lose its 

heritage.  

 

By Dan Dowling. 
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To ensure the continuity of the Haydon 

News following Alastair Bowen’s  

incapacity, Mike Parkin and I have taken 

on the co-editorship for the time being. 

 

For eight years now I have written my 

occasional contributions and my 

‘Historical Notes’ for our village  

magazine;  passed the completed articles 

to respective Editors, and then sat back 

to await delivery of the final publication 

to my door. 

 

Since the February 2005 issue, I am for 

the first time fully aware of the  

substantial amount of voluntary work 

which goes into the production and  

delivery of ‘The Haydon News’. 

 

Do you know that between 35 and 40 

volunteers give of their time each month, 

to ensure that our unique village  

publication reaches most, if not all, 

houses in our Parish? 

 

I DIDN’T! 

 

Has it occurred to you that apart from 

the written work by contributors, and 

formatting through the computer  

publishing programme, 18,000 sides of 

paper have to be printed and 9,000 

sheets of paper have to be collated and 

stapled together before delivery? 

 

IT DIDN’T OCCUR TO ME! 

 

None of our volunteers seek publicity 

for the work they do, however I’m sure 

you will agree that those who contribute 

to and format the text; print, collate and 

staple the pages together and lastly but 

perhaps most importantly deliver it to 

your door, deserve thanks from those of 

us who value our historic publication. 

 

 

The ‘Haydon News’ was born out of the 

St. Cuthbert’s Church, Parish Magazine.  

My friend and fellow Haydonian, David 

Brown, has provided me with a copy of 

one of the earliest editions that I have 

come across.  ‘September 1931’.   

 

The magazine was kept by David’s  

father and mother because it includes 

notice of the baptism of their eldest son  

Andrew Frederick Brown.   

Or Drew, as he will be remembered by 

most readers.   

 

Sadly, Drew died on the 25th July 1994.   

In his Parish Magazine text in 1931 

our Vicar, the Reverend J.H. Salisbury, 

implored the villagers of Haydon 

Bridge to, ‘Remember England  

persistently’ in their prayers.   

  

The Vicar’s words puzzled me a little.  

Why was the importance of, praying 

for England emphasised in a parochial 

magazine? 

I was enlightened by further research. 

 

A report of the Parliamentary  

Economy Committee in August 1931 

indicated, ‘very grave issues’ facing 

the country.  The Labour Government 

of the day were accused of, ‘huge 

reckless expenditure on social  

services’ and ‘bankruptcy of the  

country was imminent.’ 

Prime Minister Ramsay Macdonald 

formed a new administration, a  

National Government (a coalition in all 

but name) where the best brains from 

each party were drawn together as a 

cabinet to deal with a financial  

position, ‘little short of desperate’.  

£119,000,000 spent on unemployment 

was described as a, ‘national  

extravagance’ and proposals were to 

cut the ‘dole’ and restrict it to twenty 

six weeks. 

 

So Haydonians were urged to offer a 

prayer;  for an end to the crisis, a  

balancing of the books and a thriving 

England. 

 

On the eve of a general election , there 

may be a message here, seventy four 

years later.   

Good Lord   

Save us  

From politicians ‘spinning’  

Out of control 

 

The Reverend Salisbury informed his  

readers: 

‘Nothing that the Government will do 

will avail much unless there are  

praying men and women up and down 

the country and in this, Haydon Bridge 

can take its part.’ 

 

Did the Reverend Salisbury’s plea  fall 

on, ’stony ground’?  Or maybe his  

parishioners  were comforted by it.  

 

I quote from a Hexham Courant report 

in 1931: 

‘Governments come and go but  

Haydonians seem undisturbed and  

pursue the even tenor of their ways….. 

Now that a National Government has 

been formed, they await the results of its 

efforts with perfect sang-froid.’ 

 

The report goes on to muse that: 

‘Economy will no doubt, from now on, 

be the order of the day’ and ‘gone will 

be the hope of a new bridge !!’  

(my exclamation marks).   

 

The writer was not alarmed that the  

project for a new bridge would probably 

be held up: 

 

‘Just consider for a moment what would 

happen if a much wider and straighter 

bridge were erected somewhere in the 

neighbourhood of the present bridge.  

Cars and buses and whatnot would speed 

through at express rates and there would 

be almost certainly a greater danger to 

life and limb.’  (Now, we know!) 

 

Suggestions for a new road that would 

miss the village altogether also met with 

disapproval as:  

‘It would affect local shopkeepers, who 

as it is, are badly hit by the exodus to 

Hexham of purchasers’. 

(Well I never did!  A 1931 plan for a 

Haydon Bridge by-pass!!)  

 

In the Parish Magazine the Reverend 

Salisbury also made, ‘An earnest plea’  

for attendance at the daily Evensong in 

St. Cuthbert’s.  ‘A spiritual power  

station for the parish.’  (I like that  

description) 

HISTORICAL NOTES OF HAYDON BRIDGE  -  Dennis Telford 
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Not that Church attendances were  

unhealthy in 1931. 

 

Congregations of 980 attended five  

services during the month of August 

and the collections taken amounted to 

over £14. 

 

New books had been purchased for the 

congregation and repairs to the church 

and clock tower were an issue in 1931 

as in 2004/05. 

 

There is a hint of parishioners rallying 

round the cause, just as they would in 

our community today.  

 

115 collecting boxes had been  

distributed across the parish and 

16,800 halfpences had been collected 

in six months.   

It was expected that the remainder of 

the £70 required to renovate the organ, 

thoroughly clean the whole Church 

and greatly improve the lighting, 

would be collected by Christmas. 

 

Then there was the pointing of the 

Church tower.  The re-painting of the 

Church hall.  The painting of the  

gutters. The……………! Is there no 

end to repairs and maintenance? 

 

Fortunately, there were few problems 

that couldn’t be solved with sincere 

prayers………. and five whist drives 

on consecutive Mondays! 

 

A tennis tournament was held by the 

Haydon Bridge Primitive Methodists 

in the summer of 1931. 

Winners were Mr. W. Carne and Miss 

Bell and the runners up were Alec 

Rodgers and Jessie Waugh. 

 

I cannot leave September without 

mentioning the most eventful day in a 

year of our village’s life.   

From 1841 until 1959, the Haydon 

Bridge ‘Flower Show’ was held on the 

first Saturday in the month of  

September. 

 

In 1931 this was the 5th of September. 

In the morning torrential rain  

threatened to spoil the occasion, but by 

noon it had faired up. 

Takings at the gate to the show field 

were £134.  £30 less than 1930,  

although the ’biggest ever entries’ 

were recorded in the industrial and 

floral sections of the show.  

 

Crookhall Colliery Welfare was 

judged the best of twelve bands in the 

annual contest. 

Tot Barron and Geordie Nattrass 

judged the entries to the Mid-Tyne 

Kennel Dog Show and Tommy Heslop 

of Bardon Mill took the honours in the 

collection of vegetables class. 

 

In the sports programme there were 

100 entries from across the Northern 

Counties, in sixteen heats, for the £25 

eighty yards foot handicap. 

The bookies, ’Those raucous gentle-

men of the ring’ offered odds of 3-1 

against local lad ’S.Ford’, (my Dad 

Cecil Telford) who finished third in 

the final, ‘beaten by a foot’.   

(I’m afraid his son’s sprinting career 

was hampered by girls and the amber 

ale and amounted to races for the last  

Charltons’ bus from Hexham or the 

‘United’ from Haltwhistle, on a  

Saturday night !)  

 

There were 13 entries in the ‘Three 

Mile Marathon’ race, but I understand 

that it ended in fiasco owing to an  

allegation of foul play within a few 

yards of the winning post.   

(Back to a Saturday night again !!) 

 

There were also those who cried “foul” 

on the ‘Freak Show’.  Apparently it 

was, ‘a bit risqué and not at all in good 

taste’. 

(Back to Saturday night again !!) 

 

 

The 1931 forerunner of our Haydon 

News included announcements which 

especially took my interest. 

 

Andrew Frederick Brown of course; 

baptised on August 1st 

Joan Teasdale;  

baptised on July 1st 

Douglas Tait;  

baptised on August 6th 

 

And the marriages!  

Adamson  -  Thompson 

John William Adamson, of  Bristol 

Lodge, Langley and Nora Thompson of 

Shaftoe Street, Haydon Bridge.   

T. Duncan of Newcastle was best man 

and Herbert (Herbie) Thompson brother 

of the bride was groomsman.  Evelyn 

Thompson sister of the bride was a 

bridesmaid. 

Turnbull  -  Banks  (at Haltwhistle) 

Wilfred Turnbull of Haydon Bridge and 

Florence May Banks of  Melkridge.   

Sidney (Sid) Dixon of Haydon Bridge 

was best man.  

 

The happy couples were deluged with 

confetti and the Church gates were  

besieged by youngsters awaiting the 

customary, ’Hoy oot’.  

 

Today, from the seat situated on the 

Tofts Bank and dedicated to Wilf  

(1904 - 1977) and Florie  (1910 - 2003) 

there is a wonderful panorama of our 

village and the Tyne valley. 

 

 

There is something special about 

‘personal notices’, don’t you think?   

And they above all else perhaps, will be 

valued by families and historical  

researchers in years to come. 

Should we include a personal  

column in ‘The Haydon News’? 

 

If you would like to record a birth,  

marriage, death or acknowledgement, 

for immediate information or for  

posterity, please let us know by  

contacting either Mike or myself direct 

or leaving the message, addressed to 

The Editors, ‘Haydon News’, at one of 

our village newsagents. 

 

Finally.   

Have you an earlier copy of our  

Parish Magazine than September 

1931 ?   If you have I would very much 

like to read it.  

Haydon Bridge Nature Group : Thursday evening walks : 2005 

Date Leader Meeting Place Description 

12th May Pauline Nicholls 

681634 

Lane to Railway Inn, 

Fourstones 

Fourstones/Newbrough 

4 miles 

26th May Ann Carter 

684325 

Langley road cemetery 

lay-by 

Lees Farm 

4 miles 

HAYDON BRIDGE WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 

Meetings held at Haydon Bridge Community Centre 

ALL ARE WELCOME 

on the third Tuesday of every month at 7.30pm   

17th May   :   Archaeology 

A talk by Aaron Mazel 














